The Harbor Ridge Homeowner

A Publication of the Harbor Ridge Homeowner’s Association,       Spring   2006
New Roofs in the Neighborhood!!!!!



The majority of homes in our community were built in the late 1980’s, which means they are close to 20 years old.  When a home reaches this age, many people think about replacing their existing roof, especially if it is a shake roof. If you are planning on replacing your roof, PLEASE CONTACT THE ACC PRIOR TO CONTRACTING THE WORK to make sure the roof you are planning meets the ACC standards.  The ACC has approved options for specific composite roofing if you choose not to replace with shakes, and there are tile options as well.  


Even though you may not be a member of the Harbor Ridge Homeowners Association, you are still required to abide by the neighborhood’s Covenants, Codes, and Restrictions (CC&R’s) filed with Pierce County.  Article III, Architectural Landscape and Control, Section 1 requires this of each community resident, including the replacement of roofs!  It states:

“No building or other structure, including fences, walls and swimming pools, shall be constructed or altered until plans and specifications for the same have been approved by the ACC. No clearing shall be allowed on any lot until the plans for the principal structure on said lot have been approved. Any person proposing to construct or alter a building or structure shall submit to the ACC two sets of plans and specifications showing:

a. The size and dimension of the improvement. 

b. The exterior design and materials. 

c. The exterior color scheme. 

d. The exact location of the improvement on the lot. 

e. The location and materials of driveways and parking area. 

f. The scheme for drainage and grading. 

g. Proposed clearing and landscaping, including, landscaping of the area between the lot line and the curb line.”



The homeowners association appreciates your cooperation in maintaining our standards to keep up the appearance of our community.  We look forward to working with everyone in the community to assist with home improvement projects.



Dues Follow-Up and Landscaping Improvements to the Entryway!

Earlier this year, the board decided to raise the dues by $10, to $35 a year, so we can allocate more funds to community improvement projects.  We plan to invest in our front entryway this year by installing new landscaping, and have approved a regular maintenance plan to prevent vegetation overgrowth.  These improvements add to our current costs, but are a great improvement to our community.  So we encourage everyone to send their dues as soon as possible. 
Reception to the dues increase so far has been favorable.  However, we will continue to strive for 100% participation.  You will receive one of three possible enclosures with this newsletter which will:  thank you for already having continued your support of the homeowners association; remind previous association members to renew their membership; or encourage join even if you have not before done so.  We encourage everyone to support our community by sending their dues to:



HRHOA




P. O. Box 25794




Federal Way, WA  98093

The folks re-landscaping our entryway are from “Dad’s Fruit Tree Pruning and Landscape Services” out in Covington.  However, they do have several clients in the Twin Lakes area as well as our neighborhood.  Scott Rawlings has been my contact there.  He can be reached at 206-948-6543.  If you need assistance with landscaping projects, sprinkler systems, spreading of bark or cedar grove, retaining wall installations, etc… I’m sure they would like to speak with you to coordinate a project plan.  Be sure to let them know you live in the Harbor Ridge neighborhood.

Vandalism to Automobiles Parked on our Streets
      
Last quarter the homeowners association received 3 calls from residents reporting vandalism done to their cars, or automobile break ins.  At the Northeast Tacoma Neighborhood Council meeting last month, the Police Sector Commander, Lt. Darlington, let everyone present know that there have been numerous cases of car entry being reported.  Apparently youths, on bicycles, are canvassing the area, at all hours of the night, are thought to be responsible for both the car entry and car theft occurrences.  Other than catching them in the act, the best bet is to park your vehicles in your garage. 

 $250 Reward for Leads to Locating our Stolen Sign!!!!!
     

Unfortunately folks our new sign on Brown’s Point Boulevard has been stolen.  We reported this to the police immediately upon discovering the missing sign.  They completed a police report for us, but have not been able to recover the sign.   



We would like to either find the sign, and to encourage members in our community to locate it, we are offering a $250 reward to the individual providing the lead in which we find the sign.  If you do find our Harbor Ridge sign and return it to us, please contact one of the board members named below so you can receive your reward.



Board members will reinstall the sign to its original place, however we are seeking alternative methods of installation to ensure the sign remains secure on the brick post regardless of who tries to take it off.  Thank you in advance for assisting us in the location of our sign.

Spring Clean-Up!!!!


Spring is in the air, and many of you see your plants experiencing a more aggressive growing phase.  If you need assistance with the Spring Clean-Up of your yard, please contact Ed Johnson at the e-mail address below.  He knows some reliable good working landscapers who can assist you with your yard maintenance. 

Harbor Ridge Website!


For all the latest information happening in your neighborhood, please refer to you Homeowner’s Association website at www.harborridge.info.  There you will find lots on information on current events in the area.
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Letters, comments and articles are welcomed:  HRHOA, P. O. Box  25794, Federal Way, WA  98093-2794
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